Phillips, Nathan

From: Phillips, Nathan

Sent: Friday, December 9, 2022 1:24 PM

To: Eric Hershey

Cc: bpiper@keller-engineers.com; Zeigler, Matthew; Staci Spertzel Black; Williamson, Scott

Subject: RE: [External] RE: PAC310027 Rutter's Huntingdon Store #93

Mr. Hershey

As a follow up to the discussions had in the Elevated Review Meeting held on December 5, 2022, the time extension request is approved. A complete response to the DEPs Elevated Review Letter, dated November 21, 2022, is now expected on or before 4 pm, January 5, 2023 or the DEP may deny the NOI.

Best Regards

Nathan Phillips, P.E. | Permits Section Chief

Department of Environmental Protection | Waterways and Wetlands Program

Southcentral Regional Office

909 Elmerton Avenue | Harrisburg, PA 17110 Phone: 717.705.4798 | Fax: 717-705-4760

www.dep.pa.gov

From: Eric Hershey <eric.hershey@rutters.com> **Sent:** Monday, November 21, 2022 9:55 AM **To:** Phillips, Nathan <natphillip@pa.gov>

Cc: bpiper@keller-engineers.com; Zeigler, Matthew <matzeigler@pa.gov>; Staci Spertzel Black

<erosion@huntingdonconservation.org>; Williamson, Scott <scwilliams@pa.gov>

Subject: [External] RE: PAC310027 Rutter's Huntingdon Store #93

ATTENTION: This email message is from an external sender. Do not open links or attachments from unknown senders. To report suspicious email, use the <u>Report Phishing button in Outlook.</u>

Nathan,

Via the attached letter, we are requesting an additional 15 business day time extension to address the comments and resubmit the plans.

Thank you!

Eric W. Hershey, P.E.

Site Development Project Manager

The Rutter's Companies 2295 Susquehanna Trail

York, PA 17404

Office Phone: 717-771-5950 Mobile Phone: 717-342-7223 Email: <u>Eric.Hershey@rutters.com</u> Website: www.rutters.com



EMAIL DISCLAIMER

This message is the property of Rutter's. It may be legally privileged and/or confidential and is intended only for the use of the recipient. The recipient should not forward, print, copy, or otherwise reproduce this message, or any attachments, in any manner that would allow it to be viewed by any individual not originally listed as a recipient. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any unauthorized disclosure, dissemination, distribution, copying or the taking of any action in reliance on the information herein is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please immediately notify the sender and delete this message.

From: Phillips, Nathan <<u>natphillip@pa.gov</u>>
Sent: Monday, November 21, 2022 8:23 AM
To: Eric Hershey <<u>eric.hershey@rutters.com</u>>

Cc: bpiper@keller-engineers.com; Zeigler, Matthew matzeigler@pa.gov; Staci Spertzel Black

<erosion@huntingdonconservation.org>; Williamson, Scott <scwilliams@pa.gov>

Subject: PAC310027 Rutter's Huntingdon Store #93

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

Mr. Hershey

The District and the DEP have completed the review of the response documents for the subject application and have identified remaining deficiencies. In accordance with the DEP Permit Review Policy, the application is in the Elevated Review stage of the permit review process. Attached is the Elevated Review Letter outlining the remaining items. Please let me know that you are able to view the document.

After you have had the opportunity to review the document, if needed, contact me to schedule a conference call to discuss any questions you may have regarding the remaining deficiencies. The DEP is available the following dates and start times for a virtual meeting:

December 5-10 am or 2:30 pm

December 8 – 1 pm

Meeting times are on a first come, first serve basis and are not confirmed until all interested entities have responded. The DEP calendars fill quickly; please respond as soon as possible to better ensure your selected time is available. The DEP will send a Microsoft Teams meeting invitation once a consensus of the date and time has been achieved.

Best Regards

Nathan Phillips, P.E. | Permits Section Chief Department of Environmental Protection | Waterways and Wetlands Program

Southcentral Regional Office

909 Elmerton Avenue | Harrisburg, PA 17110 Phone: 717.705.4798 Fax: 717-705-4760

www.dep.pa.gov